
 
UPCOMING MEETINGS/E VENTS :  
• Jul 31, Wine & Ice Cream Social, Mike & Patty 

Griffin’s, 5:00—6:45. 

• Aug 8, Chamber Mixer at HART 

• Aug 10, DG Reception at Monty & Julia’s 5:30 
pm.  (See flyer pg. 7) 

• Aug 11, Highway Clean-up with DG.  9 am 
behind the Shell Station. 

UPCOMING SPEAKERS :  
• Aug 3, Julia Rice, Nigerian Culture at the Lodge. 

• Aug 10, District Governor, Sandy Schwartz, San 
Simeon Beach B&G 

• Aug 17, Bohdi Hodges, Free Library at San 
Simeon Beach Bar & Grill. 

• Aug 24, Nancy McKarney, Membership, at the 
Lodge 

• Aug 29, Club Social at LaTerraza 5:30 (in lieu of 
our Friday, Aug 31 lunch). 

BE THE INSPIRATION MONTH       JULY 27, 2018 

Next Week’s Greeter This Week’s Greeter 

Reporter Photographer 

Opening:   Sgt. At Arms, Ron Perry, greeted us with “Hi, 
I’m Ron”.  
Flag Salute:    Bruce Howard led us in the 
“Pledge of Allegiance” 

 

Song:  Ron led us in singing M I C K E Y          
M O U S E 

 
Invocation:   Donna Crocker quoted Wright 
Bros, Wilbur & Orville: 

 
 
 

 
Lucky Buck:  Bonnie Cameron won the Lucky 
Buck and donated the proceeds to RCC. 

Patty Griffin Sue Robinson 

Shari Long Mike Griffin 

ON THE MENU  
Lasagna 

Reminder, if you will not be at Friday’s 
meeting, are bringing a guest, or want 

a salad (or normally get salad but 
want the regular meal) let Sue know 

by 8:59 a.m. on Friday by calling     
927-2597, texting to 748-2175 or  

emailing sueincambria@gmail.com. 
 

AT CAMBRIA PINES LODGE 



President’s Messages & Announcements 

President Roger was welcomed us with a joke and asked if we had 
any guests.  There being none, he yielded the floor to our 
immediate Past President.  

The Prez read an email from Vanna Jo Clegg 
on Del’s progress:  “Dr just left ..... he was all 
smiles with the progression with this drug 
after only 2 weeks . Still a long way to go , but 
we’re thankful to God that it looks as though 
He is planning on healing Del with this drug.   
We have to hang out at the hospital until 5:30 
for periodical blood draws and still come up 
to Stanford weekly for a while , then monthly 
indefinitely.”  Bruce Howard noted that, 

despite being in a hospital bed, Del was wearing his pin! 

Past President Mike O’Sullivan awarded Paul 
Harris +1 pins to Mary Ann Carson for always 
smiling and being productive; Christel 
Chesney for her energy and work on VIVA, 
Janet Meyers for a year of excellent 
programs; and, Sue Robinson for her work on 
the newsletter. 

Mike Griffin reminded us about Wine & Ice Cream Social on July 
31 and asked for r.s.v.p.’s.  See flyer on page 5. 

Tim Carr reminded us about the Rotary Beach Party on July 28.   

Nancy McKarney presented a well-deserved 
“Blue Badge” to Patty Griffin. 

 

  Sheriff’s Report 
Sheriff Dick announced he 
had a good week since he 
caught Shari Long, for the 
third time, without her pin.  And, 
once again, she was at the Sher-
iff’s house! 

If it ain’t fun, it ain’t Rotary… 

 

 



The Fine Master (playing catch-up on July events) 

Member Birthdays:  Phillip Sullivan (Jul 2); Ed Pearce 
(Jul 15) who said it took him 84 years to get here; Kate 
Perry (Jul 17); Tim Carr (Jul 23); Jane Howard (Jul 23); 
Del Clegg (Jul 8) 

Partner’s Birthdays:  Cynthia Woodruff-Neer (Mark); 
Ron Perry (Kate); Nancy Carr (Tim); Bruce Howard 
(Jane) 

Children’s Birthdays:  Monty & Julia Rice (Joseph) 
Dick & Bonnie Cameron (Evan); Bruce & Jane Howard 
(Tommy) 

 

 

Wedding Anniversaries:  Mike & Patty Griffin (Jul 18) 
37 years; Lance Morales (Tigg) 32 years Jul 19;  Mike 
O’Sulllivan (Carolyn) 37 years Jul 25. 

Club Anniversaries:  Sue Robinson (2 yr); Matt 
Clevenger (2 yr); Heidi Santos (5 yr); Tom Tierney (47 
yr); Bruce Howard (30 yr), Chuck D’Vroede (35 yr). 

Credits:  Donna Crocker for sitting at TOW; Janet 
Meyers for olives; Elaine Beckham for complimenting 
FineMaster; Miguel Sandoval for wine; Mike Griffin 
for efforts on the Neal Jensen Fellowship. 

Late Fine:  Bob (I didn’t read the newsletter so I went 
to the Lodge) Kasper. 

Presentation:   VIVA 

VIVA Chair, Mary Ann Carson, reminded us that the theme this year is Oscar Night!  And she pointed to the little 
Oscar statues on our tables.  She also reminded us that this is our major fundraiser and we need EVERYONE to 
get involved!  Ron Castadio will be the Master of Ceremonies and Bob Kasper will be the Auctioneer. 

Sue Oberholtzer is handling the Grand Raffle and has $17,200 worth of tickets to be sold. So far she has collected 
only $2300.  So, please get out there and ask your friends, neighbors, family members, strangers on the street to 
buy a ticket for this great raffle. 

Patty Griffin is in charge of Sponsors and has already knocked it out of the park!  Pacific Premier Bank (Phillip 
Sullivan) and Sydney Peak Stone (Christel Chesney) have signed on as $2500 sponsors and Patty is working on 
another 8 $1,000 sponsors.  Way to go Patty! 

Judy Schuster reported that she has already sold 2 tables for VIVA!  You too could sell 
a table. 

Miguel Sandoval announced that the menu will include salad, prime rib with potatoes 
and veggies and a dessert of cheesecake with raspberry sauce.  Eggplant parmigiana 
will be available for those not wanting the beef.  He will also be arranging for show 
tunes to play during dinner and a variety of popular songs for dancing after dinner. 

Linda Sherman told us that tickets for the event are available on-line at CambriaRotary.org or you can purchase 
by check (made out to RCC Foundation).  Tickets are $85 each.  She also told us that, so far, we have collected 2 
bottles of wine.  At this time last year we had 200!  So, please considering donating or asking for donations of 
wine. 

              Continued….. 



Christel Chesney told us that the decorations will be “Simply Elegant”.  And, we know Christel means what she 
says.  Cannot wait to see the magic she performs at the Vet’s Hall.  Suggested dress code is either elegant or movie 
character. 

Bob Kasper shared that we have a Live Auction donation of 2 nights at the Cass House with din-
ner for 2.  He would love to pair that with something like a limo to take the guests wine tasting or 
something else that would make this donation even more special.  He also asked us to think about 
a friend with a fun job that could provide an experience (visit to a movie set, walk-on part on a TV 
show, batting practice with the pros). 

Julie Jenkins explained that we are hoping to have 30 Silent Auction items this year.  She asks 
that donation forms (available on-line and at our weekly meetings) be filled out and given to 
her along with a photo of the donation item.  She would appreciate not receiving the actual 
item until Sept. 14 due to lack of room for storing said items.  Donations of wine and/or gift 
certificates can be given to Linda Sherman at anytime. 

 Nancy McKarney has created business cards for VIVA and asked that everyone take 
some to put on counters of local businesses as a way to get the word out about the 
event.  They will be available at our Friday meetings. 

Wednesday, August 28 

5:30—7:00 

LaTerraza Mexican Grill 

Please join us for a fun evening.  Bring your significant other or a friend that 
might want to meet some fun Rotarians!  Enjoy a delicious Mexican Buffet while 

socializing with fellow club members and their guests! 

This social replaces our August 31st Friday meeting.  Cost is $18 per person for 
your buffet dinner.  Wine and beer available for purchase.   

As is the case for our weekly meeting, let Sue know if you will NOT be joining us 
or will be bringing a guest. 



ROTARY CLUB OF CAMBRIA FOUNDATION 
     The Rotary Club of Cambria Foundation, Inc. (our Foundation) is a qualified 501(c)(3) entity that has 
established a permanent endowment fund, the goal of which is to ultimately generate income sufficient to ease 
the pressure of fundraising. 

     Our Foundation receives the proceeds of fundraisers (e.g. VIVA, Chili Cook-Off Beer Booth, 4th of July 
Smoothie Booth) and allocates those proceeds by formula among the Rotary Club Of Cambria (our Club) 
Avenues of Service and the permanent endowment fund.  Some of the income generated by the endowment is 
also allocated to the Club Avenues of Service. 

     Note that our Club member’s annual dues are remitted to Rotary International and our District 5240 for dues, 
and that our Club member’s annual pledges are used for the operating expenses of our Club. Neither your dues 
nor your pledge go through or to our Foundation. 

     Note also that our Foundation is separate from TRF (The Rotary Foundation), which was established by 
Rotary International and is involved in worldwide projects such as the eradication of polio. 

 

 
Board Members: 

   Chuck Foerster, President 
Matt Clevenger, Vice President 

   Gail Ortenburger, Secretary 
   Linda Sherman, Treasurer 
   Nancy Carr, Director 

Mary Ann Carson, Director 
Mike Griffin, Director 
Bruce Howard, Director 
Steve Ormondroyd, Director  

• Meeting Dates: 
3rd Wed. of the month, 5pm, Cambria Pines 
Lodge -check with Board President to confirm. 

• Access to Box.com: 
If you would like to view Foundation Minutes, 
Agendas, Financials, By-Laws, etc., contact 
the Board President for access information. 

ROTARY CLUB OF CAMBRIA 
President:  Roger Robinson 

President Elect:  Mary Ann Carson 

Club Secretary:  Julia Rice 

Club Treasurer:  Linda Sherman 

Club Service:  Christel Chesney 

International:  Gerry Porter 

Community:  Miguel Sandoval 

Vocational:  Laudon Rowen 

Public Relations:  Otis Archie 

Family of Rotary:  Donna Crocker 

Youth Services:  Richard Torchia 

Awards Chair:  Julie Jenkins 

Past President:  Mike O’Sullivan 

Web Master:  Linda Sherman 

Club Bulletin Editor:  Sue Robinson 

Sargent-At-Arms:  Ron Perry 

Grants Chair:  Patty Griffin 

TRF Director:  Dennis White 

President Elect Nominee:  Chuck Foerster  

Rotary Club of Cambria  

Board Meetings 

Fourth Thursday of the 
month at 5:30 p.m. 

Cambria Pines Lodge 








